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14. Region of Niagara Re: Results of Stakeholder Engagement for Vacancy 
Rebate Program Revisions (CSD 41-2018) 

Moved by Councillor D. Elliott 
Seconded by Councillor R. Bodner 

That the correspondence received from the Region of Niagara Re: 
Results of Stakeholder Engagement for Vacancy Rebated Program 
Revisions (CSD 41-2018), be received for information. 

CARRIED. 

19. Request from the Canadian Corps Unit 43 for a letter of non-objection to 
the application for a temporary licence extension to an existing liquor 
licence for a special event being held on September 22, 2018. 

Moved by Councillor B. Butters 
Seconded by Councillor Y. Doucet 

That the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Col borne has no 
objection to the application for a temporary licence extension to an 
existing liquor licence held by the Canadian Corps Unit 43, located at 70 
West Street, Port Colborne, for a special event being held on September 
22, 2018, as outlined in the correspondence dated August 27, 2018, 
subject to the condition that the applicant satisfies and complies with all 
applicable regulatory requirements, rules and provisions; and 

That the request for a Noise By-law Exemption be referred to the By-law 
Enforcement Division, and that the applicable fee be waived in 
accordance with the City policy for not-for-profit organizations. 

CARRIED. 

14. Notice of Motion: 

Nil. 

15. Adjournment: 

AL/cm 

Moved by Councillor F. Danch 
Seconded by Councillor D. Elliott 

That the Committee of the Whole meeting be adjourned at approximately 
8:51 p.m. 

CARRIED. 



LESTER SHOAL TS LIMITED 
214 WEST STHEET, PORT COLBOHNE, ONTARIO, L3K 4E3 

June 5, 2018 

City of Port Colborne, 
66 Charlotte Street 
Port Colborne, ON L3K 3C8 

Attn: Mayor Maloney and Members of Port Colborne City Council 

RE: Westwood Estates - Sidewalks 

Dear Mayor Maloney and Members of Port Colborne City Council, 

PllONE: 905-835-2177 

FAX: 905-835-2151 

I am writing regarding the decision by Port Colborne City Council on April 23rd, 2018 to defer 
installation of sidewalks in Phase 1 of the Westwood Estates subdivision expansion. The 
decision appears to have been made based on one complaint from a homeowner on Renfield 
Street. I was contacted by this homeowner who expressed his concerns regarding the 
installation of sidewalks. I advised him that sidewalk installation was imminent and any 
concerns should be discussed with the Mayor or members of Council. 

Council considered this homeowner complaint at the April 23rd Council meeting. 
Unfortunately I was not contacted by Staff or invited to appear at this Council meeting. I was 
disappointed not to be part of these discussions before Council made a decision to defer 
sidewalk construction. This decision is counter to our Subdivision Agreement. I was 
contacted by text and email on that Monday evening and given instructions that sidewalk 
construction should not commence on April 24th as previously scheduled. As a developer, 
this is an extremely unusual process. 

Sacco Construction had been contracted to install the sidewalks in Westwood Estates on 
April the 24th. After receiving instructions from Dan Aquilina in the evening on April the 23rd, '" 
fortunately I was able to contact Sacco before they mobilized and began their work. 

The construction of sidewalks (essentially on one side of the street) in the extension of 
Westwood Estates was part of the Subdivision agreement dated June 15lh, 2016 negotiated 
with the City of Port Colborne over a lengthy period of time. We have posted Letters of 
Credit for, amongst other things, the construction of sidewalks. During these negotiations, 
City staff were adamant that sidewalks would be constructed in the Subdivision extension. 
We accepted this decision and agreed to it as part of the Subdivision agreement. 



LESTER SHOAL TS LIMITED Pll O~E: 905-835-2177 
FAX: 905-835-215 l 214 WEST ST l~EET, POIH COLl30RNE, ONTARIO, L 3K 4E3 

I understand that the Director of Planning has been instructed by Council to contact each lot 
owner in Phase 1 and 2 to ask their opinion as to sidewalks, which will likely lead to more 
confusion and uncertainty. Ultimately as the developer, we are required to carry out the 
decision of City Council. However, I would have appreciated an opportunity to discuss this 
with Council before the deferral decision was made. I would apprecia te some clarity 
regarding the decision making process on sidewalk construction, the timing of this decision 
and the implications for our signed Subdivision Agreement. I look forward to further 
discussions on this matter. 

Yours truly, 
----·---/_., 
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\ J0dtlShoalts, CPA, CA 

-----Lester Shoalts Limited 
C: 289-213-2344 

CC: Dan Aquilina 
Director of Planning 



Canal Days 

POR. T COLBOR.NE 
Mayor's Report to the 

August 27, 2018 Council Meeting 

I would like to extend our appreciation to the many staff and volunteers who pulled 

together to make our 4Qth annual Canal Days a fabulous success. 

To the many thousands of visitors and residents, we hope you enjoyed what we had 

to offer and come back to our City at your pleasure. 

I've heard mostly positive comments about the change in venues for the concert 

series, the kite show and the car show. I have to agree. 

Working together, we can do great things in this city. 

Community-Based Risk Assessment (CBRA) 

I am pleased to report that since sending a letter to the Minister of the Environment, 

Conservation and Parks on July 1 g th, we have now received confirmation that they 

are prepared to meet with ourselves, Vale and Public Health concerning the 

Community-Based Risk Assessment. 

A meeting is being scheduled for the end of September. 

Berkley B1 Fishing Tournament 

The return of the Berkley 81 Fishing Tournament was also a great success with the 

weather cooperating much better than it did last year. 
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Over 100 participants took in the two day tournament with many arriving early to get 

a feel for the lake. 

This tournament is a big booster for our city and we thank Ben Woo and the 

tournament organizers. 

Our portion of Lake Erie is a wonderful recreational fishery. 

Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority 

At our last meeting, Councillor Butters inquired as to the status of the report from the 

Auditor General regarding the Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority. 

In fact, the Auditor General's team gave a confidential oral report at the NPCA monthly 

meeting the following Wednesday. 

Unfortunately, parts of this report had been leaked. 

The Auditor General was embarrassed, most annoyed and committed to undertaking 

an investigation on the source of the leak. 

It is anticipated that the final report will be released by the end of August or early 

September. 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario Annual Conference 

CAO Scott Luey and I attended the Association of Municipalities of Ontario annual 

conference in Ottawa last week with many other representatives from the Niagara 

Region. 

Through coordination with the Niagara Region , we had the opportunity to meet with 

five provincial ministers to raise awareness of issues affecting the Niagara Region. 

Page 2 of 4 



Senior Citizens Advisory Committee Strategic Plan 

Our Senior Citizens Advisory Committee met earlier this month to map out their 

Strategic Plan for the coming year. 

Areas they focused on were communication and information, transportation, housing, 

health services and community support, and social participation as it relates to 

seniors. 

The members expect to have a well-defined plan put together by November of this 

year with actionable items that focus on improving overall health and well-being of 

seniors in our community. 

Meetings are held at City Hall the third Thursday of each month at 10:00 a.m. 

Residents wishing more information about the committee's work can check out the 

City's website or contact the committee chair. 

Project Zero 

I want to extend the appreciation of council and the residents of the City of Port 

Colborne for the generous donation of 150 combination smoke and carbon monoxide 

alarms by Enbridge Gas Distribution as a part of their Project Zero - a public education 

campaign that is providing more than 6,600 alarms to residents in 30 Ontario 

municipalities. 

This year, Enbridge invested $200,000 in Project Zero, and our community was 

fortunate to be included. 
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In the words of Fire Chief Tom Cartwright, 'These efforts will undoubtedly save lives 

through the distribution of these smoke and carbon monoxide alarms. 

We are saving lives through education, fire prevention and enforcement. 

Never think it can't happen to you ." 

Vandalism - Downtown Core 

Most recently we had a number of incidences in the downtown core with respect to 

vandalism, assaults a scenario that we are very concerned about. 

I met with the Staff Sergeant approximately 3 weeks ago on this issue and it would 

appear urgent that we have another meeting. We will go as far as we can, go up to 

the Chief of Police if he is available to meet. But it is a situation that is no longer, never 

was acceptable and certainly not acceptable now. There are criminal violations going 

on a regular basis, I hate to say that it is like "Dodge City" out there sometimes. 

We had one meeting and we are certainly aware that we will require additional 

meetings on the subject and that Mrs. Kone of the BIA will be definitely included as 

well as the residents that live in the downtown core, it is a situation that this will not 

be tolerated period. 
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